     Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander       Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 13th February 2012

Present
Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Penny D’Souza, Fiona Firth, Andrew Jackson, Les Lidington, Karen Loizou, Keith Maund, Liz Morrissey, Dick Riches, 

Apologies 
Simon Biddulph, Lucy Burrow, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Clare Talman, Richard Wallington
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 12 December were approved.
Matters arising
Nigel advised that the emergency lighting on the back stairs is still not working.

Les distributed the Safety Audit from the walkabout undertaken prior to the last Exec meeting.
Section
Beavers – currently at 24 and very active including swimming. 

   Reports
  
Cubs – Section report for the winter term received from Simon before the meeting as follows:


Register – 30 Cubs

Working on Air Activities badge plus a split between older cubs working toward the Promise Challenge and the younger cubs on the Global Challenge.  A side bonus of these badges is that they will all qualify for the “My Faiths” badge. Normal work on swimming badges will also continue. 

We had four Cubs representing us at the District Arts & Crafts event where we came 18th (out of 18) but that was against groups of 10 or more. We have a team in the district/county quiz event on Feb 19th and expecting some small revenge.

We will be visiting the Kingston Synagogue on 29th Feb and will be entering a team into the scooter rally on 24th March. Same day as CARA litter pick.

A lot of effort was put into the fundraising event which was also part of the Air Activities badge. Not a lot was raised - £187.00 but it went well and was enjoyed by all who attended. Many thanks to Russell and Aden who represented the whole of the rest of Leander.  A particular mention for Aden who stayed and helped load the truck. Very appreciated!!

I have completed the Scout/NSRA air rifle range officers course with Russell and we are both now able to supervise cubs & scouts on a range and are licensed to construct a temporary range if anyone thinks this is a good idea.

I will also be taking the camp fire course and various other exciting training modules over the next few months.

Scouts – section report received from Robin before the meeting as follows:

The section is buzzing, attaining virtually full attendance at every meeting. With a predominantly very young troop, it is encouraging to note that the attitude and response of all the Scouts does make for a much more rewarding and successful outcome for Leaders - they can be boisterous but do listen and get on with tasks and activities. The programme has been kept to, with well constructed and successful content.

With Aidan and Russell taking the lead at meetings and activities, supported by Jim and JB, the direction the troop is taking will be different; I will still be around at selected meetings but have County requirements to fit in.

In terms of numbers, around the present level of 36 is about right, any more means we would have to split activities, but perhaps more important, the main deck is tightly packed with a full muster. Going out on the water will be a bit of a challenge this year, requiring some practical input from PL’s and more experienced Scouts to assist Leaders and instructors.

PL’s are now being tasked to take more responsibility, with a patrol uniform check before each meeting. We intend to extend this into boat preparation, crew duties and clearing away. This may come as a shock to some Scouts who are not too keen to help get boats out, but chat and stand around. Watch this space!
Knots/pioneering/games





10 Jan
Minefield (Enter if you dare!)




17 Jan
NSRA beginners air rifle course - 8 weeks (1st Malden)
23 Jan
Creative Design night/(select menus for cooking  comp)
24 Jan
Beginners air rifle course weekend (1st Malden)
      28/29 Jan
Patrol cooking competition





31 Jan
County Cooking Competition (1st Hook)



  5 Feb
Aidan's Challenge Night (pl's to select activity for 21st Feb)
  7 Feb
No meeting - half term





14 Feb
PL's Activity Night






21 Feb
Swimming







28 Feb
Surprise night (APL's to select activity for 20th March)

  6 Mar
Royal Kingston District Air Gun Competition (1st Malden)   10/11 Mar
Royal Navy Night






13 Mar
APL's Activity Night






20 Mar
County Night Exercise (Polyapes)



      24/25 Mar
Night row out







17 Mar
Explorers – Karen reported numbers now down to 9, although realistically as low as 6 due to age flux. The Unit were now taking up rowing outside and are preparing to take on a Leander project. This project is aimed at revamping all the Dens with new flooring, colour coded wall paint and new storage.
 Financial
Paul was unable to attend the meeting but forwarded a copy of the accounts up to the end of December, plus the capitation fee paid subsequent to getting the bank statement (next statement for period up to end January due 13 February), showing a balance of £8544.

Paul reported that he expected Jan – Mar subs of £3k, and outgoings, mainly utilities, insurance and river charges, of about £3k. He queried uniform purchases of £3400 versus income of only £1100, but Karen confirmed the difference to be stock.


Karen said that final reminders had now been sent to those behind on subs and failure to pay will result in suspension.


Nigel said that we need to show the income from the 3rd party use of the boats, and also need to prepare a budget for next year.

Penny reported that she has now made gift aid claims of £1500 and £1800 which takes us up to 2010. She said that if donations for use of our boats are shown in the accounts it will be possible to claim on these also. Her aim is to claim up to 2011 by April i.e. in time for the AGM.

Nigel asked if there were any major items we should be providing for. Dick suggested the sky lights, and Andrew confirmed that he was applying for a grant for this work. It was decided to wait the outcome of this application before discussing further.

Robin said that he was expecting delivery of 30x10ft lengths of scaffolding for the boat rack and will require some reinforced tarpaulin for covers. Expected cost about £30, which was agreed.


It was also agreed to purchase 5 new fold down tables and two new pin-boards.


Regarding the ‘Gig Project’ previously discussed, Robin said that a new mould could be made using an old boat. All sea scout groups have been e-mailed to establish interest and already substantial money has been offered. Robin said that Hermes and Hercules could each be worth £2k and this money could be put to the new safety boat. He suggested a Fun Yak or Rigiflex that would cost about £1k plus engine.


Andrew said he would write to the Gosling Foundation, that gives about £3m per year, to see if the safety boat could be funded this way. Penny suggested applying to the Foundation formally and a personal letter to Donald Gosling seeking his support.

Nigel said that he would get a price for providing hot water in the toilets. Keith said that there is power in the cupboard in the disabled toilet. Robin suggested replacing the taps with the push-on type to avoid taps being left running. Karen said the shower heads need replacing also.

Karen said that there is also money available through the Jack Petchey Foundation which is applied for via District.

Building
Dick said that nothing major needs doing although there are a number of little jobs, but it’s been too cold of late. Robin said the side door is a summer job as it expands and contracts dependent on the weather.
Safety
Nothing to report.
Any Other
Following the HQ inventory check undertaken before this meeting Nigel 

   Business
asked Karen if she could check the camp equipment inventory, and also confirm the insurance cover on the building. As far as the boats are concerned the open kayaks need to be added to the boat insurance.


Penny reminded everyone of the CARA Litterpick on 24 March. Karen confirmed that there will be a boat on the water.


Andrew said that he had submitted a grant application to RBK and is currently preparing an application for a lottery grant (Awards for All).


The last RN Grant was in 2009 and he will be looking at that also. Karen said that it needs to ne training based.


Robin reported on the shortage of Scouting in the area and the growing pressure for split groups.


Karen said that between now and Christmas 22 Cubs will be moving up, but only 5 will be leaving the Troop.


Keith reminded everyone that it is Bruno’s 90th birthday on 24 February.

Future Dates





23 April


Executive Committee Meeting




14 May


Annual General Meeting

